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My delegation associates itself with Bahrain on behalf of the Arab Group, and Algeria, and Pakistan on behalf of the Islamic Group and I should like, first and foremost, to thank the Rapporteur, Mr Dugard, the Special Rapporteur on Human Rights situation in the Occupied Palestinian Territories.  Despite the refusal of Israel for the visit to fulfill the terms of reference of the Council, which is a flagrant violation, going counter to the will of the Council—despite this—our Rapporteur has given us a very valuable report which shows us the miserable situation of the Palestinian people, people who are suffering from serious violations of their rights and they are suffering the occupation of Israel.  President, the report speaks of systematic, repeated attacks by the Israeli occupiers; this has caused the deaths of many people and infrastructure has been destroyed.  There are more than 4,000 deaths since the second Intifada.  Plus 10,000 Palestinian prisoners who are in Israeli jails. Israel alone is responsible for human rights violations and the infringement of International Humanitarian Law.  President, the Special Rapporteur has confirmed that the main reason for the deterioration of the situation is the continuing occupation of the Palestinian Territory and the fact that Palestinians are deprived of the right to create an independent state.  Finally, my delegation calls upon all the parties to implement the resolution adopted at the first extraordinary session of Council and we hope that the mission by the High Commissioner to the region, which she intends to carry out in the near future, will bring results which will help to bring [inaudible].
